1.  For posts which meet the criteria set out in the Recruitment freeze and redeployment protocol and for which approval to continue recruitment is being sought
Dear [Job Applicant]
Thank you for your application for [post] which we were pleased to receive.
Unfortunately, given the current uncertainty due to COVID-19 we are having to delay recruitment to this post and will contact you again once we know the revised timescale for the recruitment exercise. We realise that this will be disappointing news; please rest assured that we value your application and will progress it as soon as we can.
Yours sincerely etc.




Dear [Job Applicant]
Thank you for your application for [post] which we were pleased to receive.
Unfortunately, given the current uncertainty due to COVID-19 we are having to postpone the recruitment to this post for the time being, and will contact you again if we are able to continue with this recruitment exercise. 

We realise that this will be disappointing news; please rest assured that we value your application and will provide an update should this situation change.
Yours sincerely etc.
2. For posts which don’t meet the criteria set out in the Recruitment freeze and redeployment protocol and for recruitment is being halted
Thank you for your application for [post] which we were pleased to receive.
Unfortunately, given the current uncertainty due to COVID-19 we are no longer able to recruit to this post and cannot, therefore, consider your application. 
We realise that this will be disappointing news, particularly in the current circumstances. 
[for an internal candidate] Other internal University of Oxford vacancies are advertised on the Jobs page www.jobs.ox.ac.uk. Thank you for your interest in working for [department/faculty] and we wish you well in your job search.
[for an external candidate] Recruitment across the University of Oxford is restricted at the moment but you may wish to check the Jobs page www.jobs.ox.ac.ukfrom time to time to see in case any other suitable vacancies arise. Thank you for your interest in working for the University, and we wish you well in your job search.
Yours sincerely etc. 
